
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We have listened to you and the concerns you raised and prioritised the following: 
 

Priority 1: Road Safety 

You Said: Speeding and poor driving standards remain a priority for residents of south Wigston. 

 
Priority 2: Anti-Social Behaviour 

You Said: Anti-social behaviour within your area is an ongoing cause for concern. This includes acts of 
drug taking, excessive noise from vehicles, groups of youths and more.  

 
Priority 3: Vehicle Crime 

You Said: Theft from vehicles, theft of vehicles and vehicles used to commit crime are a growing 
concern in South Wigston, especially with winter now well and truly upon us. 

What matters to you: 

Issue: December 2024 

South Wigston 
Newsletter 
#yousaidwedid 

 
                                                                                                                             

Your Team:  
 
PC Charlee Fear 
PC Reece Breslin 
PCSO Dom Judge 
 



 

 
 
 

Road Safety 
Speeding and poor driving standards have again been raised as a priority in South Wigston. 
Officers continue to carry out frequent high-visibility patrols in vehicles and on foot to provide 
reassurance to the public and reduce numbers of traffic related offences on the beat. 
We continue to work with our intelligence teams and neighbouring beats to highlight and catch 
who pose a risk to other road users. 
 
 
Antisocial Behaviour 
ASB continues to blight communities across Leicestershire, but in South Wigston we have been 
working hard to put a stop to the most prolific offenders who continue to cause disruption and 
upset to residents. 
We still have several individuals on Acceptable Behaviour Contracts and which continue to have a 
significant impact in the reduction of ASB in the area. 
We have also been working hard to catch a prolific offender in the area who continues to cause a 
nuisance to the community and is defying a court ordered inunction to ban them from the area. 
This individual will find themselves in in prison very soon. 
 
 
Vehicle Crime 
Reports of vehicle crime remain steady with no notable increase in the area. Residents have voiced 
their concerns about the potential increase through winter. We continue to patrol hotspot areas 
and gather intelligence about offences and offenders to ensure we keep disruption and harm to a 
minimum. 
We have also seized numerous vehicles from the streets of Oadby, Wigston and South Wigston for 
various offences in an effort to keep the roads safe and free from uninsured or dangerous vehicles. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What we have done #yousaidwedid 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Engagements and Events  

Don’t miss out on our events: 
 

Community Engagement 
Saturday 18th January 2025 – Tesco Café, Blaby Road – 4pm 

 
Community Engagement  

Wednesday 12th February 2025 – Menphys Hub, Bassett Street – 2pm 
 

Community Engagement 
Saturday 29th March 2025 – Menphys Hub, Bassett Street – 11am 

 
 
 
 

More community engagements and other events will be listed in the coming weeks – keep an 
eye on Neighbourhood Link and social media for updates 

 
 

You can keep up to date with what your local beat team gets up to by following us on social 
media: Oadby and Wigston Police | Facebook  and Oadby and Wigston Police 

(@LPOadbyWigston) / Twitter 

Officers attended the Archers Festive Tractor Run this year to support public safety provide 
assistance with traffic management as the parade passed through South Wigston. 

This is a fantastic annual event that raises tens of thousands of pounds for LOROS and other 
local charities. 

Keep an eye out for next year’s date and be sure to come and join the festivities. 
 


